Minutes of the
Union of National Defence Employees (UNDE)
Local 635
General Meeting
Held in the 22 Wing Theatre
23 Feb 12
EXECUTIVE 

President


Kevin McNama (absent)
Vice President 


Teresa Oman (absent)
Secretary/Treasurer             
Betty Foy
Members in Attendance:  10
INTRODUCTION

1.
Due to President Kevin McNama’s car breaking down while driving from Sault Saint Marie and Vice President Teresa Oman being on a leave of absence, Secretary Betty Foy welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 4:25.  Around the room introductions were done starting with our visitor, UNDE Vice President for Ontario, Arlene Preston, from Trenton, who was there to conduct nominations and elections and share any other information.     
OLD BUSINESS

2.
There being no errors or omissions, Betty Foy made a motion to accept the minutes of the previous meeting dated 4 May 11, seconded by Cindy Strain and Bernie Morin made a motion to accept the year-end  Financial Statements dated 30 Oct 11 and seconded by Sharon Brown.  All in favour    

 - Carried
3. 
On 20 Jan 11 a motion was made to make a yearly donation of $300.00 on behalf of local 635 to the Santa Fund split equally between North Bay, Sudbury and Sault Ste Marie.  This was done for North Bay and Sault Ste Marie but because Sudbury does not have a Santa Fund, a cheque was sent to the Social Planning Council of Sudbury c/o The Committee Emergency Fund.  Receipts have been gratefully received from all.
NEW BUSINESS
Items Arising from the LMRC meeting earlier today
4.
Civilian Training funds are PLP (Personal Learning Plans) driven, so fill out your PLP for any courses you would like to take and give them to your Manager as soon as possible.  Make sure you provide as much information about the course as possible including:  name, cost and where it is being held. 
5.
There are plans to celebrate Women’s Day on 8 March, Aboriginal Day sometime in June as well as Public Servants celebrations.  More to follow
 
6.
CHR (Civilian Human Resources) in Petawawa keeps electronic “Deployment” and “Casual” employment inventory’s for one year, if you are interested in changing your job. 

7.  
There has been talk of a work force reduction of possibly 10% per year over the next four years.  We will know more when the new federal budget comes out.  If necessary, there could be a “Town Hall” with a question and answer period.      

8.
There will training for “Work Force Adjustment” and “Creating a Harassment-Free Work Place” co-developed and co-delivered by outside trainers.  This will be coordinated between Kevin McNama, representing the Union, Trish Nelson, representing the ASU and Diane Malone from HR in Petawawa with timings coordinated by Maj Phillips, WAdminO.
9. 
Dennis Shannon sent Betty a link to the “Journal of Commerce” website that had an article titled:   “Union claims construction oversight needed at defence department” that Betty read in it’s entirety at the LMRC meeting to bring to light DCC’s poor choices of contractors.  Here are the first two paragraphs:

“Defence Construction Canada (DCC) should be looked at by the auditor general to determine the extent of substandard work, fraud and delays in the tendering process, says the union representing defence employees.

The Union of National Defence Employees presented a report to the House of Commons defence committee on Feb 7, which identified serious problems that have emerged in the last five years with the crown corporation that deals with construction for the Department of National Defence.”
To read the complete article:   http://www.journalofcommerce.com/article/id48713/profenvironmental
Items Arising from the Union meeting 

10.  
Sharon Brown, EAP Rep, introduced Cindy Strain as a new Referral Agent.  Cindy has 15 years experience with Health Canada dealing with similar issues.
11.
Arlene Preston, UNDE Vice President for Ontario says there will not be any buy-outs with this round of jobs cuts like they was in the mid 90’s when members returned to work after receiving one.  She also mentioned that a “pause on hiring” has a ripple effect.  She said that members must be willing to relocate or possibly go to other government jobs in the area.  She said that these job cuts are for all Public Servant Departments, Provincial and Federal, for a possible total of 86,000 over the next 4 years.  Attrition will also play a large part but the workload still continues causing burn out and absenteeism.  There is a freeze on roll-overs from Casual to Indeterminate right now.  The budget could possibly come out end Feb or mid Mar.  
12.
Nominations and Elections were conducted by Arlene Preston, UNDE VP for Ontario:

For the position of President:  When asked for any nominations from the floor, Dennis Shannon was nominated by Cindy Strain and seconded by Steve Deutsch, however Dennis declined the nomination, then Kevin McNama was nominated by Betty Foy and seconded by Bernie Morin.  Kevin previously accepted the possibility of a nomination.

For the position of Vice President:  Since Teresa Oman is currently on a Leave of Absence, Bernie Morin was nominated by Betty Foy to temporarily fill in for Teresa until she returns in September, seconded by Nancy Lawson.  Bernie accepted the nomination as Acting/Vice President.
For the position of Secretary/Treasurer:  Betty Foy was nominated by Sharon Brown, seconded by Cindy Strain.  Betty accepted the nomination.    All in favour
                                                     - Carried   

13.
Please post Union general meeting minutes on Union Boards. 

ADJOURNMENT 

14.
There being no further business for discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 5:10.             - Carried
15.  
The next Union meeting follows the next LMRC meeting tentatively set for Wed, 23 May 12.
   Kevin McNama        .


                  Betty Foy          .                                       
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